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Chief Judge Biernat, Jr. Appoints  
Temporary County Clerk 

 
Former Macomb County Clerk Karen Spranger was removed from office by order of Judge Daniel 
J. Kelly on March 27, 2018.   Under Michigan law, the County Clerk has many legal obligations 
and this vacancy must be filled immediately to avoid serious disruptions to Macomb County 
Government and the Macomb County Circuit Court.  Michigan Law (MCL 201.15) provides the 
Chief Judge of the Circuit Court with authority to make a short-term temporary appointment to fill 
the office of County Clerk.  Effective March 28, 2018, Chief Judge James M. Biernat, Jr. has 
appointed long-time County employee Kathy Brower as temporary acting Clerk.   

Kathy Brower has been a Macomb County employee since September of 1992.  She began working 
as a temporary file room clerk for the Clerk’s Office, and was hired permanently by the Clerk’s 
Office in July of 1993.  Kathy has worked in numerous jobs throughout the County during her 
career - as a typist clerk for the Board of Commissioners; supervisor of records for the Clerk’s 
Office; and data maintenance clerk, judicial aide, and assistant to the court administrator for the 
Circuit Court.  Most recently, Kathy has served as the Court’s Caseload Manager, overseeing case 
assignment, statistical reporting, attorney appointments, interpreter appointments, and monitoring 
compliance with the State Court Administrative Office’s time guidelines.  “I am honored that I’ve 
been chosen to assist the County with this transition.  I hope that my temporary appointment will 
bring some stability to the great staff working at the Clerk’s Office.” 

Although the Chief Judge is authorized to make a temporary appointment, all of the judges in the 
Circuit Court must meet to make an appointment to fill out the remainder the term until the next 
general election.  (See Mich. Const. 1963, Art. 6, Sec. 14 and see MCL 168.209).  This meeting is 
scheduled for Friday, April 13, 2018, at a time to be determined at a later date.  Please submit 
applications to Court Administration by Friday, April 6 at 4:30 p.m.  This meeting will be open to 
the public in accordance with the Open Meetings Act.      
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